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I hope all is well with everyone. We have been busy with sack lunch 

grab and go service. We are at this point down to three kitchens 

preparing food. We are still serving at nine sites and three of them are 

mobile sites that go north and east of Rupert. We have been averaging 

about 900 per day. That number will drop with us shutting down five 

sites.  

We served 20,985 lunches for the month of April and five days in 

March. We have been able to keep all of our staff working except for 

the ones that have medical notes. Our reimbursement for April was 

$87,140.21. Compare that to last year with schools being in session and 

we received $183,106.03.  

Our plan right now is to stop serving at these sites on May 2nd. We will 

start our Summer Food Program on June 1st at the parks. At this time, 

we will continue with the grab and go lunches through the end of June. 

The State Child Nutrition Program has asked the USDA for an extension 

of the Covid-19 feeding program to last all summer long. We have had 

good response to the grab and go and for safety we would hope that 

the USDA grants the extension. 

This last month the Cliff Bar Company, out of Twin Falls, donated two 

pallets of bars for us to give away. We also received donations from the 

Title One title and escrow company. They donated snacks that we used 

in the sack lunches. 

Thanks for all you do for us and everyone do your best to stay healthy. 

 

  


